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On November 15, 2023, a full government shutdown was averted when Congress passed a two-
tiered Continuing Resolution (CR) serving as a stopgap spending measure. The CR was signed into
law by President Biden on November 16, 2023.

What is included:

The CR includes two funding deadlines for the twelve appropriations accounts, January 19 and
February 2. Last year, Congress authorized $5.13 billion in advanced appropriations for IHS,
insulating the majority of IHS programs from the worst effects of a government shutdown. The CR
re-authorized the Special Diabetes Program for Indians (SDPI) until January 19th at $25.89 million,
and funds IHS accounts not receiving advanced appropriations at FY23 levels through February 2nd.
President Biden requested $250 million for IHS in emergency supplemental funding in response to
the current opioid epidemic. Congress has not included this funding in this CR.

Moving Forward:

Congress will continue to negotiate a final spending bill during this time and NCUIH will monitor for
updates.
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